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30 January 2025 

Ireland places great value on the work of the Parliamentary Assembly, and hosted its 
autumn meeting in Dublin last October.  

Ireland, as host country, took the decision not to issue entry visas to members of the 
delegation of Belarus. This decision was taken in light of Belarus’ complicity in 
Russia’s war of aggression against Ukraine, a blatant violation of the UN Charter and of 
the Helsinki Final Act, as well as ongoing concerns around the human rights situation in 
the country and persecution of political opponents.  

Additionally, we note that the current Belarusian delegation is composed of 
parliamentarians elected in February 2024. The Belarusian authorities did not invite an 
ODIHR election observation mission. This was contrary to Belarus’ OSCE 
commitments to which Ireland attaches a great deal of importance. 

The OSCE Secretariat bears no responsibility for the content of this document 
and circulates it without altering its content. The distribution by OSCE 
Conference Services of this document is without prejudice to OSCE decisions, 
as set out in documents agreed by OSCE participating States. 
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